Activities

Patrick Coy, professor, department
of political science and Center for
Applied Conflict Management, Kent
State University, has been named
series coeditor for the research an-
nual Research in Social Movements,
Conflicts, and Change.

Joseph S. Nye Jr., dean of the John
F. Kennedy School of Government,
Harvard University, delivered the
Eighteenth Morgenthau Memorial
Lecture on Ethics and Foreign Pol-
icy for the Carnegie Council in
April. His lecture was titled “Defin-
ing National Interests in an Informa-
tion Age.”

Alan Schechter, professor of political
science, Wellesley College, has been
elected chairman of the J. William
Fulbright Scholarship Board. He has
been a member of the Board since
since 1995.

Administrative
Appointments

Larry S. Aspin, chair, department of
political science, Bradley University.

Ian Shapiro, chair, department of
political science, Yale University.

New Appointments

Walter Broadnax, dean, School of
Public Affairs, American University;
formerly, director, Bureau of Gov-
ernment Research, University of
Maryland.

Anna Grzymala Busse, assistant pro-
fessor, department of political sci-
ence, Yale University.

Sandra J. Clancy, assistant profes-
sor, department of political science,
Stonehill College.

Erik A. Devereaux, executive direc-
tor, Association for Public Policy
Analysis; formerly, Carnegie Mellon
University.

Alana S. Jeydel, assistant professor,
department of history and political
science, York College (PA).

Tom Kazee, dean and professor of
political science, University of the
South; formerly, Davidson College.

John Kingdon, Welling Professor,
Columbian School of Arts and Sci-
ences, George Washington Univer-
sity; formerly, retired from Univer-
sity of Michigan and sailing the
upper Chesapeake.

John Lapinski, assistant professor,
department of political science,
Yale University.

Daniel A. Lindley 111, assistant pro-
fessor, department of government,
University of Notre Dame.

Mark V. Nadel, associate commis-
sioner, Social Security Administra-
tion, Office of Disability and Income
Assistance Policy; formerly, U.S.
General Accounting Office.

James Vreeland, assistant professor,
department of political science, Yale
University.

Promotions

Sammy Basu, associate professor
with tenure, department of politics,
Willamette University.

FOR THE RECORD

Charles Danneh, associate professor
with tenure, department of political
science, Bradley University.

Richard J. Ellis, professor, depart-
ment of politics, Willamette Univer-

sity.

Tse-min Lin, associate professor,
department of government, Univer-
sity of Texas, Austin.

Michael Marks, associate professor
with tenure, department of politics;
Willamette University.

David R. Mayhew, Sterli: v Professor
of Political Science, Yale University.

Michael Minkenberg, professor of

political science, Fachbereich Kul-

turwissenschaften, Europa-Univer-
stdt Viadrina at Frankfurt (Oder);

formerly, Center for European and
North American Sudies, University
of Gottingen.

Shalendra Sharma, associate profes-
sor with tenure, department of poli-
tics, University of San Francisco.

Steven Skowronek, Peletiah Perit
Professor of Political Science,
Yale University.

Rogers Smith, Alfred Cowles Profes-
sor of Government, Yale University.

cal and public policy topics.

sity of Minnesota.

Michael X. Delli Carpini, most recently chair of the political science
department at Barnard College, joined the Pew Charitable Trusts in
early 1999 as director of public policy programs. A scholar specializ-
ing in American politics, public opinion research, and mass media, he
is the author of four books, most recently What Americans Know
About Politics and Why it Matters. He has also authored dozens of
journal articles, essays, and panel papers on a wide variety of politi-

He is a graduate of the University of Pennsylvania, where he
earned a B.A. in English literature and a M.A. in political science.
He was awarded his doctorate in political science from the Univer-
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Stephen Zunes, associate professor,
department of politics, University of
San Francisco.

Awards

Fulbright Scholarship Board
Names Graduate Student
Winners

The J. William Fulbright Foreign
Scholarship Board recently an-
nounced the names of the U.S.
graduate students who received
awards under the Fulbright
Program. For a listing of those
students in international relations,
political science, and public adminis-
tration please visit PSonline at
www.apsanet.org/PS/.

Horowitz Foundation Selects
Five Scholars as Recipients of
Grants for Research in Social
Policy

The Irving Louis Horowitz Founda-
tion for Social Policy has named five
scholars to receive its first research
grants in the social sciences. Among
the five winners are four political
scientists:

Rossana Castiglioni, University of
Notre Dame, Retrenchment versus
Maintenance: The Politics of Wel-
fare State Reform in Chile and
Uruguay, 1973-1998.

Bruce G. Peabody, University of
Texas, Austin, Recovering the Politi-
cal Constitution: Changing Regimes
of Nonjudicial Interpretation.

Daniel N. Lipson, University of Wis-
consin, The New Politics of Affirma-
tive Action: Reforming Admissions
Policies in Public Universities.

Kim Michelle Williams, Cornell
University, Boxed In: The United
States Multiracial Movement.

The Horowitz Foundation offers a
number of grants annually. Prefer-
ence is give to projects that deal
with contemporary issues in social
sciences, or issues of policy rele-
vance, and to scholars in the early
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Allen Hertzke, Presidential Professor of
Political Science at the University of Okla- |1
homa, was named Outstanding Okla- '
homa Political Scientist for 1998. An au-
thority on religion and politics, Hertzke's
books include Representing God in
Washington, Echoes of Discontent, and a
coauthored fextbook titled Religion

and Politics.

Nelson Polsby, professor of polifical
science at the University of Coli&rnio,
Berkeley will end a ten-year term as di-
rector of the university’s Institute of Gov-
ernmental Studies in June. In his decade
as director, he worked to create a com-
munity of scholars and students at one of
Berkeley’s oldest and best known research
and public service institutes.

Thomas E. Mann, director of the Gov-
ernmental Studies Program and W.
Averell Harriman Fellow in American
Governance at the Brookings Institution,
received the National Capital Area Politi-
cal Science Association 1999 Pi Sigma
Alpha Award. The award recognizes a
political scientist who has made a signifi-
cant contribution to public affairs.

Bartholomew Sparrow was pro-
moted to the rank of associate professor
with fenure in department of government
at the University of Texas, Austin. Spar-
row is former winner of APSA’s Leonard
D. White Award for the best dissertation
in public administration. He earned his
Ph.D. from the University of Chicago.

Joyce Gelb, professor in the women'’s
studies program at Hunter College, City
University of New York, was a visiting
professor in Yale University’s department
of political science during the spring se-
mester of 1999. The visiting position was
funded through a grant from the Social
Science Research 8ouncil to study equal
employment law in the U.S. and Japan.
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Reneé Johnson, assistant professor in
the department of political science at the
University of Florida, was awarded UF’s
University Teaching Improvement Program
Award for 1998. A scholar of American
politics, she earned her Ph.D. from SUNY-
Stony Brook in 1997.

Robert J. Spitzer, Distinguished Ser-
vice Professor in the department of politi-
cal science at SUNY-Cortland, testified
before the U.S. Senate Judiciary Commit-
tee, Subcommittee on the Constitution, in
September 1998 on the meaning of the
Second Amendment.

Carolyn E. Cocca, a doctoral candi-
date in politics at New York University,
received a New York State Archives
Grant fo complete research for “Regulat-
ing Adolescent Sexuality: Gender, Race,
and Class in Statutory Rape Policies and
Prosecutions—New York and California,
1948-98."

Stephen R. Gill, professor of political

this past spring serving as Humana Visit-
ing Professor at Centre College (KY). His
research interests include political econ-

is coauthor (with D. Law) of The Global
Political Economy.

George Lopez, professor in the department of government
at the University oF Notre Dame, has received awards from the
John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation and the
United States Institute of Peace. His research focuses on gross
violations of human rights and other forms of state violence,
especially economic sanctions. His most recent work appears in
two coe(};ted volumes, Peace & Security: The Next Generation,
and Political Gain and Civilian Pain. :
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science at York University (Ontario), spent

omy, world order, and global studies. He

stages of their professional careers.
For more information, visit the
APSA web site (www.apsanet.org/
PS/grants/horowitz.html/).

Other Awards

Kevin G. Barnhurst, associate pro-
fessor, department of communica-
tions, University of Illinois, Chicago
was named one of nine Great Cities
Institute Faculty Scholars for aca-
demic year 1999-2000 by UIC. The
scholars are released from teaching
and committee work to undertake a
large project involving study of Chi-
cago using multi-method collabora-
tion across disciplinary lines and in-
ternational comparisons.

Leann Brown, department of politi-
cal science, University of Florida,
won the University Teaching Im-
provement Program Award.

Richard Conley, department of polit-
ical science, University of Florida,
received the university’s College of
Liberal Arts and Science Research
Award.

Richard B. Finnegan, department of
political science, Stonehill College,
was awarded the Moreau Medal by
the president of the college for his
“distinguished contribution to the
history of the college.”

David Hedge, department of political
science, University of Florida, was a
winner of the university’s College of
Liberal Arts and Sciences Teaching
Award for 1998.

Errol Henderson, department of po-
litical science, University of Florida,
received the university’s College of
Liberal Arts and Sciences Re-
search Award.

Samuel B. Hoff, department of his-
tory, political science, and philoso-
phy, Delaware State University, has
been named George Washington
Distinguished Professor. The posi-
tion, endowed by the Delaware State
Saciety of the Cincinnati is a three-
year appointment.

Chris Howard, assistant professor of
government, College of William and
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Mary, has been awarded a Fellow-
ship for College Teachers and Inde-
pendent Scholars by the National

Endowment for the Humanities.
Howard has also won a fellowship
from the American Council of
Learned Societies. Both grants will
enable him to research the politics
of social policy in the American
states during 1999-2000.

Amie Kreppel, department of politi-
cal science, University of Florida,
received the university’s College of
Liberal Arts and Sciences Re-
search Award.

David Leege, professor, department
of government, University of Notre
Dame, received the James Burns,
CSC, Award for contributions to
graduate studies and research.

Melvin Richter, Hunter College,
City University of New York, was
presented with the medal of
I’Académie de Bordeaux and made
a Chevalier de I'Ordre des Artes et
des Lettres of the French Republic.

David Rosenbloom, distinguished
professor of public administration,
American University, has been se-
lected by the American Society of
Public Administration to receive the
Dwight Waldo Award for Outstand-
ing Contributions to the Literature
and Leadership of Public Adminis-
tration through an Extended Career.

Richard Scher, department of politi-
cal science, University of Florida,
won the University Teaching Im-
provement Program Award.

Donnelly T. Studlar, Eberly Distin-
guished Professor of Political Sci-
ence, West Virginia University, re-
ceived the Outstanding Researcher
of the Year award from his school’s
College of Arts and Sciences.

Raimo Vayrynen, department of gov-
ernment, University of Notre Dame,
was awarded an honorary doctorate
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' KUDOS

Elinor Ostrom, Arthur F. Bentley
Professor of Political Science, Indiana
University, and a former president of
the American Political Science Associa-
tion, has been named the winner of the
1999 Johan S Prize in Political
Science. Awarded annually by the
Skytte Foundation and the department
of government of Uppsala University in
Sweden fo the scholar who in the view
of the Foundation has made the most
valuable contribution to political sci-
ence, the prize is being given for the
first time to a female scholar. The
award announcement cites Ostrom’s
"profound empirical as well as theoretical analysis of the nature of collec-
tive action and rational choice” and her work involving game-theoretic
models of environmental policy making.

-

Ostrom received her Ph.D. from UCLA in 1965 and took a position as
a visiting assistant professor at Indiana in that year. She is currently co-
director of Indiana’s Workshop in Political Theory and Policy Analysis
and holds dual appointments to the department of political science and
School of Public and Environment Affairs. Her primary research interest
has always been collective and collaborative decision and public policy
making, with a specific focus on land use and resource allocation. Os-
trom’s recent publications include Governing the Commons: The Evolution
of Institutions for Collective Action (Cambridge University Press, 1990);
Rules, Games, and Common-Pool Resources, coauthored with Roy Gard-
ner and James Walker {University of Michigan Press, 1994); and Local
Commons and Global Interdependence: Heterogeneity and Cooperation
in Two Domains, coedited witﬁ Robert Keohane (Sage, 1995).

As APSA president, Ostrom was instrumental in establishing the Task
Force on Civic Education for the Next Century.

in social science by the University of
Lapland in Finland.

Ken Wald, department of political
science, University of Florida, was
designated as the first William G.
Carlton Commemorative Term Pro-
fessor in the College of Liberal Arts
and Sciences for 1998-99. Wald was

also a recipient of the university’s
College of Liberal Arts and Sciences
Teaching Award.

Philip Williams, department of po-
litical science, University of Florida,
received the university’s College of
Liberal Arts and Sciences Research
Award.
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